
 

 
 
The member countries of the Bolivarian Alliance for the Peoples of Our 
America-People's Trade Treaty (ALBA-TCP) congratulate the people and 
institutions of the Bolivarian Republic of Venezuela for the democratic process 
held on December 6, 2010, during the Parliamentary Elections Venezuela 
2020. 
 
The parliamentary elections in Venezuela demonstrate the political 
matureness of the Venezuelan people by demonstrating the full exercise of the 
democratic will and its electoral system, in the face of the ferocious campaign 
of distortion and lies waged by the media and the right-wing factors aimed at 
ignoring the election results and promoting the thesis of fraud as a strategy to 
encourage intervention in Venezuela. 
 
The countries of the Alliance congratulate the Venezuelan electoral authority 
on providing the Venezuelan people with a reliable, transparent and secure 
electoral system that allowed them to deliver another demonstration of 
democracy and civic-mindedness. This, despite the attacks received and the 
difficulties faced by the country from the illegal imposition of unilateral coercive 
measures that seek to bend the sovereign will of the people and the 
government, and therefore we call on the international community to join the 
plea for their immediate cessation. 
 
All this reinforces the profound democratic commitment to the process of 
political change and social, economic and cultural transformation in the ALBA 
countries and, in line with the principles of the Proclamation of Latin America 
and the Caribbean as a Zone of Peace, calls on the international community to 
repudiate the campaign of destabilisation against the Bolivarian Government 
of Venezuela. 
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